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Wednesday, June 01 Board Meeting, Roseville 10:00 a.m. 
Wednesday, June 08 Picnic: Highland Park 4:00 p.m.     

 
Wednesday, July 06 Board Meeting, Eagan 10:00 a.m. 
Wednesday, July 13 No Program   

 
 

 
 

JUNE PICNIC: HIGHLAND 

 

Our annual picnic at Highland Park begins at 4 p.m. If 

your name begins with A-F, bring a fruit or vegetable 

salad. If your last name begins with G-N, bring a potato 

or bean or pasta hot dish. If your last name begins with 

O-R bring a desert. If your last name begins with S-Z, 

please bring an appetizer. The Club board members buy 

and bring Angus burgers, soft drinks, de-caffeinated 

coffee, chips, condiments, and tableware.   

We‟ve noticed the last couple of years that a few 

„former‟ club members have dropped in to eat and chat 

without bringing any dish. If a board member notices 

anyone who isn‟t a member partaking, that person will be 

asked to contribute $5 or to renew his/her membership. A 

point of clarification – a spouse of a member is also a 

member! If you have limited mobility and have a son, 

daughter or other relative drive you to this event, that 

individual isn‟t considered to be a „gate crasher‟ and is 

welcome to dine with us. 
 

JULY PROGRAM:  

No program scheduled for July. 
 

AUGUST PROGRAM: Roseville 
 

 “UNISYS; Then, Now, and the Future”; as presented by 

Ronald Q. Smith. Ron is a Distinguished 

Engineer/Architect working at UNISYS, Roseville. He 

was an active member of our 2008 Sesquicentennial 

Team including presenting UNISYS Commercial aspects 

of our history at the State Fair Grounds „Technology 

Forum.‟ Mr. Smith is co-author with George T. Gray of 

the book “Unisys Computers: An Introductory History.”  

UNISYS commercial operations has a heritage extending 

back to 1873, 72 years before ERA provided the 

computer technology impetus in the St. Paul and 

Minneapolis area.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remington, Rand, Sperry, Eckert-Mauchly, American 

Arithmometer Company, and Burroughs are the „then‟ 

ancestor organizations that were parts of various 

mergers. The „now‟ is a 60
+
 year history of systems and 

hardware deliveries. The „future‟ is the latest news about 

the UNISYS lease arrangements of the Roseville plant.  
 Join us at 7 p.m. for the Ron‟s talk, cookies, coffee, 

and camaraderie at UNISYS, Roseville.   

http://www.vipclubmn.org/
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

From: President Lowell Benson 
 

 

Please, when you‟ve finished scanning your favorite 

sections of this newsletter, take a second look at the 

Constitution Change Ballot on page 7.  As we continue 

the Club‟s transition into the future without LMCO 

sponsorship and diminishing UNISYS sponsorship, the 

Board has made some decisions to facilitate keeping in 

touch with all former employees, not just retirees. This 

transition includes effecting changes to our 

Constitution to be followed by some Bylaw updates. 

We‟ll include the „voting‟ results in the September 

newsletter – will inform you of the salient Bylaw 

changes at that time too. I extend my thanks to the 

update committee of Quint Heckert, Tom Turba, and 

Harvey Taipale for their analysis, diligence, and 

foresight in developing these changes to the Club 

operational requirements and methods.  

Sorry that you missed our inaugural program meeting 

in the UNISYS, Eagan facility. Thirty-five of our 

compatriots were there to see an eclectic presentation 

slide-and-video show about Egypt. The evening‟s big 

hit was the DVD videos put together by Paul Lindholm 

from his and Lynn‟s 2008 tour. The facility was great, 

an overhead video projector and screen made 

presenting easier than at the Eagan Community Center. 

Dale Phelps brought cookies and had very few left to 

take home.  The 30 cup pot of decaffeinated coffee was 

emptied. I‟m looking forward to our return to 

UNISYS, Eagan for our September Program! 

Respectfully, Lowell Benson, VIP Club President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Joe Schwarz (651-698-9698) & 

Brian Berggren (651-451-9009)  

Address: VIP Club, 1486 Fairmount Ave, St Paul MN 

55105  e-mail:  vipclub2003@yahoo.com 

The Newsletter Editorial Staff: 
Bernie Jansen, e-mail bjskj@hotmail.com 

Richard Lundgren, e-mail rflundgr@aol.com 

Don Naaktgeboren, e-mail donfishn@yahoo.com 
 

DINING CLUBS & GROUPS 
 

Breakfast groups and get-togethers: 
One breakfast group meets monthly at 9:00 a.m. on the 

2nd Wednesday of each month at the Gina‟s Café at the 

Eagles Club, Old Hwy 8, New Brighton.  Phone: 763-

416-3903. 
 

Another breakfast group meets monthly at 8:00 a.m. 
on the 1st Thursday of each month at Joseph's Grill, 140 
South Wabasha, (Wabasha and Plato) St. Paul.  Phone: 
651-222-2435.  
 

Luncheon Groups & Dinner Clubs: 
One Unisys Luncheon group meets monthly on the 

2nd Wednesday at 11:00 a.m. at the Old Country  

Buffet, Holly Shopping Center, located at University 

Ave. and Mississippi St. just north of I-694.  For 

information call 651-552-1465. 
 

Another Luncheon group (engineering/drafting) 

meets monthly on the 1st Tuesday at 11:00 a.m. at the 

Old Country Buffet at 2000 S. Robert, West St. Paul.  

For information call 651-456-0750. 
 

And another Luncheon group (Unisys and Burroughs) 

meets monthly on the 2nd Tuesday at 11:30 a.m. at the 

Mall of America 3rd floor North Food Court.  We sit at 

the tables between the elevator and Burger King.  For 

information call 952-854-7855. 
 

Dinner Club.  A Unisys Dinner Club meets monthly, 
from September through April, on the 4th Wednesday 
at 5:00 p.m. at Champs located at 35E and Larpenteur 
Avenue.  
 

 

MEETING & EVENT DATES 2011 
Date     Time   Location  Activity             
Jan. 12,  2011    No Meeting 
Feb. 09 7:00 p.m.   Rsvl Program - Social Time  
Mar. 09 7:00 p.m.   Eagan. Program - Social Time  
Apr. 20 8:30 a.m.    Gina‟s Cafe  Volunteer Breakfast 
May. 11 7:00 p.m.  Eagan Program - Social Time 
June 08 4:00 p.m.   Park        VIP Club Picnic 
July 13    No Meeting 
Aug. 10 7:00 p.m.   Rsvl  Program - Social Time 
Sept. 14 7:00 p.m.   Eagan Program - Social Time 
Oct. 12 6.30 p.m.   Rsvl Social     Program 

Nov. 09   7:00 p.m.   Eagan  Program – Social time 

Dec. 15  4:00 p.m.  USAF  Christmas Party 

Note: Rsvl = Roseville, Eagan = Eagan Community 

Center, Park = Highland Park Pavilion, USAF = 

OFFICERS Club at Fort Snelling. 

 

From the 

Editors 

mailto:bjskj@hotmail.com
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WELCOME NEW CLUB MEMBERS 
 

Evenson, Casandra & Dan    U     St. Paul, MN. 

Rayman, Dan & De Ett    L             Eagan, MN. 

Campbell, Glenn & Caroline     U   Stacy, MN. 

Budworth, Jane      L                     Prescott, WI. 

Kessler  Joseph & Rosalie  U      Bergland, MI. 

Lewandowske, Lee & Linda   U  Scandia, MN. 

Regan, Michael & Rose  L                IGH, MN. 

Tillges, Norma   L                        Dunedin, FL. 

Snyder, Ron    U                    North Oaks, MN. 
 

U =  Unisys  B = Burroughs  L = Lockheed Martin  D 

= Unisys Defense Systems 
 

IN REMEMBRANCE 
 

 

Heikes, Peter – Age 60, of Inver Grove 

Heights, MN.  Passed away on May 6
, 

2011.  He is survived by his loving 

wife of 32 years, Sharon.  Pete was a 

Lockheed employee. 

 

 

 

 

Kubits, Taavi  - Age 67, of Shoreview, 

MN.  Passed away on May 8 2011.  

Taavi worked from 1968 until his 

retirement for Unisys Corporation. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Lovely, Donald F. – Age 75 of 

Bloomington, MN.  Passed away on 

April 28, 2011 of cancer.  Don is 

survived by his wife of 50 years Lotti. 

Don worked for Univac, testing 

computers.  For most of the next 40 

years he worked for the same company under different 

names.  Don was a Lockheed retiree and long time 

member of the VIP Club.   
 

Tolzin, Stanley W. -  Age 81, of 

Bloomington, MN.  Stan was 

preceded in death by his wife Kathryn 

Ann Tolzin.  Stan worked at 

Univac/Unisys for 30 years and 

retired from Unisys on March 31, 

1989.  Stan was a long time member 

of the VIP Club. 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS & REPORTS 
 
 

RE-LOCATING? 
Please send permanent address update information to 

our database Membership Director at, VIP Club - P.O. 

Box 131748 - Roseville, MN  55113.  Also, please 

remember that for temporary address changes, 

(vacations/snow birds, etc.) the U.S. Postal mail 

forwarding service should be used.  Submitted by 

Quint Heckert 
 

 

WEB SITE REVIEW by Lowell Benson.  
 

 

This is the fourteenth in the series of „Article for the 

Month‟ reviews for the 37.4% of our Club members 

who don‟t have immediate internet access.  

In February, 2010 we posted "The almost Silicon 

Valley" by Tom Webb - Used with permission, 

originally published in the 1-3-2010 St. Paul Pioneer 

Press.  

This was a great article for us as the Press front page 

led readers to the business section with: “Remembering 

when St. Paul was the cradle of the computer 

industry.” Our VIP Club Legacy Committee co-chair, 

John Westergren had read an Armour Company 

„history article‟ in the Pioneer Press the summer of 

2009. John called the author, Tom Webb, to suggest 

that Engineering Research Associates (ERA) could be 

a good topic for an article. Mr. Webb researched ERA 

at the Charles Babbage Institute then interviewed the 

following people from a list provided by Lowell: Dr. 

Tom Misa, Don Weidenbach, Paul Nikolai, Jack Ross, 

Jerry Williams, Harvey Taipale, and John Westergren.  

In March, 2010, we posted "Legacy' at the University 

of Minnesota" by Lowell Benson. This paper is a 

description of the Legacy Committee‟s artifact and 

document exhibit which was on display in the 

University‟s Walter Library from mid January to mid-

May. The primary section of the display used some of 

our sesquicentennial posters supplemented with the 

ERA to UNIVAC relationships with the University 

including the 1958 delivery of an 1103 computer to 

begin the foundation of their Computer Science 

department. The secondary section of the display 

focused on the evolution of memory technology which 

began with the ERA drum memory. The U‟s Computer 

and Electrical Engineering facilitated the paper work 

required to bring the display to the University.  
 

CALL FOR WOMEN IN COMPUTING by 

John Westergren 
The Legacy Committee has been attempting to 

document our Information Technology (IT) history 

here in Minnesota. We started long before last fall‟s 

LMCO Eagan plant closure announcement, but that 

announcement has added additional emphasis to our 

efforts. You can see some of the results on the website: 

http://vipclubmn.org/lmcolegacy.aspx  

 We are working with the University of 

Minnesota, Charles Babbage Institute (CBI), Center for 

Information Technology to store historical items in 

their archives, also to document additional items of a 

historical nature. If you go to their website 

(http://www.cbi.umn.edu/) you‟ll see that one of their 

many pages is an Oral History Page, an extensive 

collection of oral histories which they‟ve gathered over 

the years from people associated with the Information 

http://vipclubmn.org/Documents/Saint_Paul_Pioneer_Press_20100103_RevB.pdf
http://vipclubmn.org/Documents/Saint_Paul_Pioneer_Press_20100103_RevB.pdf
http://vipclubmn.org/Documents/Legacy-University_of_MinnesotaRev1.pdf
http://vipclubmn.org/Documents/Legacy-University_of_MinnesotaRev1.pdf
http://vipclubmn.org/lmcolegacy.aspx
http://www.cbi.umn.edu/
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Technology industry here in Minnesota and around the 

world. In discussions with Dr. Tom Misa, CBI 

Director, he has said that they are lacking information 

about women associated with the early years of IT and 

manufacturing. I suggested to him that we had a 

number of women still employed and retirees that 

would make excellent, potential candidates and might 

be willing to be interviewed. He agreed! The Legacy 

Committee has reached out to Lockheed Martin and 

UNISYS employees, but we also want to make sure 

that the wealth of experiences from the Retiree 

population is considered. 

 So first, please let me know if you‟d be 

interested in participating. It is strictly voluntary and it 

might be fun. Second, if you are interested I‟d ask that 

you put together a short, abstract like, document which 

highlights your career. For this first effort it doesn‟t 

have to be long. Here are some questions to answer: 

– Why did you come to work at Sperry/Legacy 

company?  

– What was your first job and subsequent jobs 

leading to today‟s work? 

– Short paragraph on the changes you‟ve seen 

in the workplace?  

 If you want some additional ideas, there are 

over a hundred Career Summaries of every type and 

style on our website 

(http://vipclubmn.org/Authors.aspx.)  The abstract I‟m 

asking from you doesn‟t need to be as lengthy as some 

of those, but they might trigger your memories and 

thoughts. Next, I‟ll review the abstracts you provide 

with Dr. Misa at CBI. We‟ll use them to formulate 

some additional questions in an interview format. 

We‟ll share those questions in advance so you‟ll have 

some time to think about them prior to any interview. 

 Then we‟ll schedule some interview time with 

those of you interested. Once an interview is completed 

and transcribed, a hard copy will be provided for your 

editing and concurrence. Finally, if you‟re OK with the 

results, it will be posted to the CBI website as part of 

the Lockheed Martin or UNISYS history and we‟d also 

ask your permission to have it posted to the VIP Club 

Legacy website. 

 Please consider this opportunity to provide 

some insight to what life was like in the early years of 

the IT industry from your perspective. Thanks for 

considering this and please let me know your interest. 

Regards, John Westergren  

MERSC DISCOUNTS 
The Minnesota Employee Recreation & Services 

Council (MERSC) states on their website 

(www.mersc.com orwww.mersc.org) that they are” a 

nonprofit professional association, dedicated to helping 

member companies improve employee satisfaction and 

enhance employee well being.” Employers in 

Minnesota purchase annual memberships to provide 

their employees, including retirees, and their families 

access to discounts at participating local businesses. 

Discount plans vary and cover a wide range of 

products and services. Major categories on their web 

site include: Auto Sales & Services, Convenience 

Services/Retail, Education / Child Care, Entertainment, 

Event Services, Health & Wellness, Home Services, 

Professional Services, Professional/Collegiate Sports, 

Recreation, Restaurants, Dining, Theaters, Music, 

Museums, and Travel / Hotels and Resorts 

Lockheed Martin is currently a member of MERSC – 

check out the MERSC website for opportunities to 

save a couple of bucks. 
 

SOMEWHAT URGENT NOTICE  
About 65 of you have an e-mail MSN.COM address 

which won‟t work after July!  Please send your new 

URL suffix to our database guru, Quint Heckert at 

q.heckert@q.com. He has already changed his.  
 

ROSEVILLE GOOD OLD DAYS REUNION  
 

At least 540 people attended the Good Old Days 

reunion for people that used to work for Univac/Unisys 

in Roseville.  This was the largest 

number ever.  The event continues to 

grow each year.  Next year it will 

again be held at the Mermaid in 

Mounds View, but in the larger 

Atlantis Ballroom.  The date will be 

one week later on the first Friday in 

May, May 4th, so we can get the larger room.  Put the 

date on your calendars and tell your friends.  Everyone 

who attended this year had a really good time talking 

with old friends, many of whom they had not seen in 

years.  It was more like a family reunion than a work 

get together. Submitted by Tom Turba 
 

15th ANNUAL FIELD SERVICE PICNIC 
 

SAT AUGUST 6, 2011 – The 15
th
 annual Field 

Service Picnic will once again be held at Dakota 

County Spring Lake Park (East Shelter) on Saturday 

August 6, 2011 from noon to 5PM. The park is located 

four miles west of Hastings. Come early and join the 

best ball golf tournament. Mark your calendar and 

contact Curt Anderson at anderscurt@comcast.net or 

651-438-9851 for details. Submitted by Curt Anderson. 

 

 

 

  

http://vipclubmn.org/Authors.aspx
http://www.mersc.com/
http://www.mersc.org/
mailto:q.heckert@q.com
mailto:anderscurt@comcast.net
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VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION BREAKFAST AND YEAR 2010 

VOLUNTEER SURVEY RESULTS 
On April 20

th
 the VIP Club hosted the Volunteer Recognition Breakfast for the VIP Club members who 

performed Volunteer Services in 2010. The Breakfast was held at Gina‟s Café in the Eagle‟s Club in New 

Brighton. (Photos taken at the Breakfast are shown below.) A total of 123 Unisys and Lockheed Martin 

retiree members who responded to the Newsletter survey donated 26,587 hours to various charities in 

Minnesota, Alabama, Arizona, California, Illinois, Nevada, North Carolina, Texas and Wisconsin. Forty six 

members and guests attended the Breakfast.  Lowell Benson, VIP Club President welcomed the attendees 

and Bernie Jansen, VIP Club event-chairman chaired the overall Program; he summarized the survey results 

recognizing all volunteers and introduced the year 2010 Outstanding Volunteers.  Our Unisys Corporate 

sponsor was represented by Ron Q. Smith Architect, Unisys ClearPath OS 2200 Systems, Roseville; 

Lockheed Martin Corporation was represented by John P. Samuelson, General Manager.  John Samuelson 

and Ron Smith addressed the group thanking them for their significant volunteer contributions during the 

past year and provided a synopsis of current corporate activities. Following the Management addresses, 

Lowell Benson and Dick Lundgren of the VIP Club Legacy Project summarized the significant progress 

made over the past five years and gave a preview of future activities. The Entertainment was informal and 

featured remarks by several volunteers about their special volunteer efforts during the past year. 

The excellent Program brochure was again prepared by Joe Schwarz, our Newsletter editor.  

 

The following thirty-three VIP Club members who together donated 15,688 hours were recognized for their 

outstanding service: Eileen & Paul Angelucci, Lowell Benson, Larry & Ruth Bolton, John Cafferty, David & 

Kay Duncan, Dale & Jan Harbour, Quintin Heckert, Bernie & Kathy Jansen, Brent Jordahl, Frank & Johanne 

King, James & Lucille Lewis, Darrell & Barb Lindemann, Dick Lundgren, IvaNell & Luther Monson, Jim 

Overocker, Jerry and Nina Raveling, Joe & Nancy Schwarz, Woody Spitzmueller, Harvey & Gayle Taipale, 

and Tom &Virginia Turba.  

 

The following ninety members also responded to our survey:  Dick & Jan Acquard, Norm Alrick, Ronald 

Anderson, Warren Becker, Nick & Kathy Benson, Brian & Barbara Berggren, Bernard (B. J.) Bertram, Jan 

Bias, Emanuel Block, Jim & Kay Bratsch, Andrew Brevig, Robert Bro, James & Shirley Brown, Calvin & 

Jeanette Buck, Barney & Ardella Buss, Gordon Cleaveland, David Cross, Hank & Geri Dotzler, Al & DeDe 

Edwins, Jim & Carol Engelking, Sam Fudenberg, Bill & Fran Galle, Millie Gignac, Roger Gilette, Nancy 

Gountanis, Harold & Bev Grandprey, Gary & Mary Ann Hagen, Robert Hedlund, Gary Herman, Chuck & 

Midge Homan, Elaine Johnson, William & Harriet Kiffe, Archie & Vivian Lahti, Jim & Marge Larson, Vern 

& Mary Latwesen, Lynn & Paul Lindholm, Bob & Lois Massey, Priscilla McNeely, Don & Marlys 

Naaktgeboren, Larry & Alice Nelson, Dick & Corky Nicholson, Marlin Olson, Dale Phelps, Phil Phipps, 

Dick Roessler, Ruth Sanford, Duane & Marilyn Sandstrom, Jack & Louise Sater, Owen & Sue Scharf, Bob 

& Joyce Schneider, Robert Scholz, Thomas Schonebaum, Rollie Schwitters, Marion Scott, Walter & Cori 

Strobel, Donna Sylvester, Dick Syverson, Paul & Carol Thompson, Jim Wazlawik, and Earl & Darlene 

Westlund.  

 

The Year 2010 Volunteer Activities performed by members and the hours donated to the various 

organizations summarized by Categories are shown in the following Table: 
 

1. Community and Related Services     6,152 hours 

2. Meals, Food and Housing  Services     5,066 hours 

3. Health and Disaster Services     1,827 hours 

4. Religious Support and Related Services`    6,564 hours 

5. Schools, Museums, and Educational Services      2,178 hours 

6. Music and Theatrical Services        919 hours 

7. Other Services (includes VIP Club & LEGACY Project) 3,881 hours 
 

TOTAL DONATED VOLUNTEER HOURS FOR YEAR 2010:  26,587 
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MINNESOTA AIR NATIONAL GUARD 
CELEBRATES 90TH ANNIVERSARY WITH 
AIR EXPO. 
On July 15th and 16th the Minnesota Air National 

Guard will celebrate 90 years of service with an Open 

House at Ft. Snelling and a spectacular Air Expo.  The 

Air Expo plans to have a fly-in (to Holman Field) of 

many vintage aircraft in chronological order.  It's a 

chance to see many Lockheed manufactured aircraft of 

historical significance.  Examples are the P-38, C-17, 

and C-5.  July 15
th
 will be for current and past MN 

ANG members. If that's you, see their invitation below.  

July 16th will be for the general public.  Details for the 

July 16
th
 Air Expo are provided at the 133

rd
 Airlift 

Wing website: http://www.133aw.ang.af.mil/. 

 

You answered the call to serve –  
please answer the call to celebrate! 

 

 

 
The Minnesota Air Guard Museum and Historical 

Foundation invites all former MNANG members 

from all units to the Twin Cities on July 15
th

 and 

16
th

 to commemorate and celebrate 90 years of 

service. 

It‟s time to re-connect and remember the 

extraordinary impact of the Minnesota Air 

National Guard.  Activities throughout the 

weekend will create an event to remember for 

veterans, families and the public at large. 

For details, please enter the Reunion Register at 

http://www.mnangmuseum.org/reunion.html. 

Check the volunteer box in the Reunion Register 

to learn how to join the Reunion Team for double 

the fun.  

Questions? Call 612.713.2523. 
 

 

LIGHTER SIDE 
 

A rarity to ponder! July 2011 is a special month in 

that not only are there five Fridays, there are also 

five Saturdays and five Sundays. This calendar 

phenomena occurs every 823 years.  

 

S M T W Th F S 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       

 

 THE TROUBLE WITH DOING NOTHING IS 

THAT YOU CAN‟T TELL WHEN TO QUIT! 

(from the Northport Engineering card collection.) 
 

The Obedient Wife   
 

There was a man, who had worked all his life, had 

saved all of his money, & was a real miser when it 

came to his Money.  Just before he died, he said to his 

wife, “When I die, I want you to take all my money 

and put it in the casket with me. I Want to take my 

money to the afterlife with me."  And so he got his 

wife to promise him, with all of her heart, that when he 

died, she would put all of the money into the casket 

with him.   

Well, he died.  He was stretched out in the casket, his 

wife was sitting there - dressed in black, and her friend 

was sitting next to her. When they finished the 

ceremony, and just before the undertakers got ready to 

close the casket, the wife said, "Wait just a moment!"  

She had a small metal box with her; she came over 

with the box and put it in the casket. Then the 

undertakers locked the casket down and they rolled it 

away.  

So her friend said, "Girl, I know you were not Foolish 

enough to put all that money in there with your 

Husband."   

The loyal wife replied, "Listen, I'm a Christian; I 

cannot go back on my word. I promised him that I was 

going to put that money into the casket with him."  

"You mean to tell me you put that money in the casket 

with Him!"  "I sure did," said the wife. "I got it all 

together, put it into my account, and wrote him a 

Cheque....If he can cash it, then he can spend it." 

 

 

 

JUNE 9  
ANNUAL VIP CLUB PICNIC 

4 P.M. HIGHLAND PARK 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

 

http://www.133aw.ang.af.mil/
http://www.mnangmuseum.org/reunion.html
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CONSTITUTION CHANGE BALLOT 

 

At the Club‟s May 4
th

 Board meeting we passed a motion to submit Constitution amendments to you, our 

membership, for approval as required by the Constitution, section VII. The current Constitution and Bylaws 

are available on-line from section 1 of http://vipclubmn.org/About.aspx. The Constitution was last updated in 

2000 when Lockheed Martin requested that they become a co-sponsor along with UNISYS. The Constitution 

amendment approved recommendations are:  

 

From To 

III GOALS  ... The CLUB shall provide a forum for information on the 

heritage and on-going action of the sponsoring business entities and 

their predecessors. 

III GOALS  … The CLUB shall provide a forum for information on 

the heritage and on-going action of the heritage companies (Twin 

Cities based Univac/Unisys organizations and the predecessor and 

successor firms).  

IV MEMBERS are former employees and their spouses of Twin-

Cities-based Univac /Unisys organizations and predecessor or successor 

business enterprises who are retired, or eligible to retire and are no 

longer employed by one of the sponsor organizations. … 

IV MEMBERS are former employees and their spouses of Twin-

Cities-based Univac /Unisys organizations and predecessor or 

successor business enterprises who are retired or eligible to retire, and 

are at least 55 years of age.  … 

V SPONSORS The CLUB is sponsored by Unisys, Roseville and 

Lockheed Martin, Eagan. These Twin Cities Sponsor organizations are 

rightfully interested in promoting their images as citizens of the 

community and in providing benefits for employees and retirees. The 

Sponsors provide services and support to the CLUB. The CLUB 

acknowledges the corporate support that it receives and strives to satisfy 

the needs for recognition and community involvement of the sponsors. 

Sponsors may use the support for the CLUB as an example of an 

employee benefit and as an example of good corporate citizenship in 

the community. 

V SPONSORS This Constitution section to be 

deleted if approved by members’ votes.  

X BYLAWS The CLUB shall maintain a set of Bylaws, which defines 

CLUB practices and policies. The Bylaws are maintained and 

interpreted by the Board of Directors. The Bylaws shall be in 

conformity with the policies and practices of the Club's Sponsors. 

X BYLAWS The CLUB shall maintain a set of Bylaws, which 

defines CLUB practices and policies. The Bylaws are maintained and 

interpreted by the Board of Directors.   

 

Please vote in one of three ways on or before June 24, 2011:  

1. Reply to the to your electronic newsletter distribution message with four Yes or No answers as listed 

below, or 

2. Browse to section 7 of http://vipclubmn.org/default.aspx and use the directions therein to submit your 

vote, or  

3. Fill out the bottom of this page, clip it off, then mail it to VIP Club P.O. Box 131748 Roseville, 

MN  55113-0020. 

 

 

-C L I P  H E R E  F O R  M A I L I N G  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - ---- 

 

 

 

VIP CLUB CONSTITUTION AMMENDMENT BALLOT 

 

I, _________________________________________, a VIP Club Member in good standing: 

1. Accept the recommended change to Constitution, section III; YES ___ or NO ___. 

2. Accept the recommended change to Constitution, section IV ; YES ___ or NO ___   

3. Accept the recommended change to Constitution, section V; YES ____ or NO ___   

4. Accept the recommended change to Constitution, section X; YES ____ or NO ___   

 

Date Submitted: ____________.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://vipclubmn.org/About.aspx
http://vipclubmn.org/default.aspx
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VIP CLUB OFFICERS AND CHAIRPERSONS FOR THE YEAR 2011 
* = A/C 651, + = A/C 612, @ = A/C 763, # = A/C 952 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS: ACTIVITY COORDINATORS ACTIVITY COORDINATORS 

OFFICERS Volunteer Recognition Breakfast 
Bernie Jansen…………. *681-9988 

 

President          Lowell Benson *483-3709 Picnic .......................... Jim Larson *698-3963 
Vice Pres          Thomas Turba *489-0779 Red Cross Blood Drive 

 ......................................................  
 

Secretary .............. Lynn Lindholm *484-1030 Mature Voices MN.   .............. Brian Berggren   
*451-9009 Treasurer ............ Harvey Taipale *748-5083 Recreation Leagues 

Past Pres ............ Brian Berggren *451-9009 Keith Behnke …………*894-2182 
 Membership ........ Quintin Heckert *484-8729 Sunshine ..................... Jim Larson *698-3963 

Lynn Farris Lindholm *484-1030 DIRECTORS Programs - Eagan and Roseville ...................  
Director ................... Dale Phelps #831-7843             Dale Phelps  #831-7843 Christmas ............. Warren Becker #881-3516 

             &    Marion Scott  *455-7952 Director .............. Quintin Heckert *484-8729 Newsletter Editors ... Joe Schwarz *698-9698  
 & Brian Berggren *451-9009  

email address:  vipclub2003@yahoo.com 
Director ............. Joseph Schwarz *698-9698 
Director ................... Marion Scott *455-7952 
 WEBMASTER  Lowell Benson  *483 3709  
   
UNISYS Liaison, Roseville .............. Sue Carrigan *635-7712 Lockheed Martin, Eagan Liaison ................... John Westergren  *456-3380  
Printing & Mailing  UNISYS Print Shop, Roseville ..................   

Directions to Unisys MACS Bldg. in Eagan.  Take Hwy 35E south or north to Pilot Knob Road.  Turn left (north) on Pilot 

Knob Road.  Turn left on Tower View Road.  The Unisys MACS Bldg. is at 3199 Pilot Knob Road.   

Directions to Unisys in Roseville.  Take Hwy 35W south, or north, to the Industrial Way / St. Anthony Blvd off ramp.  If 

coming north or south on Hwy 35E go west on Hwy 36 which will take you to the Industrial Way / St. Anthony Blvd. off ramp 

of 35W (Hwy 36 becomes Hwy 35W where it joins Hwy 35W).  Go north on St. Anthony Blvd. to Walnut St. (the first street on 

the right).  Turn right and go to Walnut Street.  It is the first place where you can turn left. Then turn left onto Terminal Road.  

Then turn right at Highcrest Rd. to building entrance. From Hwy 280 northbound, use left lane exit just past Cty Rd B for 

Terminal road access (St Croix St.).  Turn left at Terminal Rd, then turn right at Highcrest Rd to building entrance.” 

 

 

VIP CLUB 
P.O. BOX 131748 

ROSEVILLE MN 55113-0020 


